
To: Kelsi Feltz
Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA)
Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

 
From: Administration for Children and Families (ACF)
 
Date: July 28, 2025
 
Subject:    NonSubstantive Change Request – Community Collaborations to Strengthen and 

Preserve Families Semi Annual ACF Performance Progress Report (0970-0490)

This memo requests approval of nonsubstantive changes to an Administration for Children and 
Families (ACF) information collection: Community Collaborations to Strengthen and Preserve 
Families Semi Annual ACF Performance Progress Report, approved under the Generic 
Performance Progress Reports (0970-0490). 
 
Background

The ACF Children’s Bureau added a set of supplemental questions regarding racial equity to the 
Community Collaborations to Strengthen and Preserve Families Semi Annual ACF Performance 
Progress Report in 2022. The Community Collaborations (aka CWCC) grant cluster ended in 2024 
and the supplemental questions have not been in use since 2023. Only two grant recipients 
continue to report. 

Overview of Requested Changes

To be clear that this information collection is in line with the current administration’s priorities 
related to diversity, equity, and inclusion (DEI), ACF is submitting this nonsubstantive change 
request. The included Community Collaborations to Strengthen and Preserve Families Semi 
Annual ACF Performance Progress Report does not include the section on racial equity. All other 
elements remain the same. 


